	   
	NORTH BADDESLEY PARISH COUNCIL


	11

	
	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 22nd May 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair),  Cllrs Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, J Madden and 

                P Thompson 
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier and A Warnes 
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

	

	17-18/0049

17-18/0050
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies for absence.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.
Cllr Hill confirmed that her employment had changed and gave the Clerk the details to send to TVBC.  RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would send the change of employment details for Cllr Hill to TVBC.

	

	17-18/0051
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	17/01080/FULLS
	15 West Lane

North Baddesley
	Single storey side extension and front dormer window  No comment

	

	
	17/01084/FULLS
	122 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	Extension and alterations to form 1 no four and 1 no three bed semi-detached dwellings with associated parking and amenity.

No objection but query over access for wheelie bin


	

	
	17/01143/FULLS
	23 Brownhill Road

North Baddesley


	Single storey rear extension  No comment
	

	
	17/01130/FULLS
	Keepers Cottage
Flexford Road

North Baddesley


	Installation of package treatment plant
No comment
	

	
	17/00522/FULLS
	1 Willow Gardens

North Baddesley


	Single storey attached garage

No comment
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	17-18/0052
17-18/0053

17-18/0054

17-18/0055

	CORRESPONDENCE
SCARECROW FESTIVAL
The Rev Sally Kerson had requested that the Parish Council submit a scarecrow for the festival due to take place on 30th September.  Cllr Knight confirmed that the Youth Club would be submitting an entry but all agreed that the Parish Council would submit one too.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would inform Reverend Kerson that the Parish Council and the Youth Club would be submitting an entry for the Scarecrow Festival. 
NOTICEBOARDS
Permission had been gained for all 3 noticeboards.  However, HCC had advised that the one at the corner of Fleming Avenue would be sited where there are a lot of services running through the grass.  Therefore the utility companies should be consulted and the contractor should be careful whilst digging not to strike any cables.  The Clerk to contact the utility companies and liaise with the contractor. 

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would contact the utility companies and liaise with the contractor

CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND

Cllr Madden relayed information gained from the consultation carried out on Village Day.  Three companies, Proludic, Wickstead and Sutcliffe had attended Village Day and all had submitted models of proposed playgrounds and provided back-up information.  It was agreed that all 3 companies should be asked to provide a model to a maximum cost of £100,000 and attend the July meeting to make a presentation.  The Parish Council would then make a decision at their Planning Meeting later in the month in order that the chosen company could install the playground by Autumn half term.  The Clerk agreed to set up a meeting with TVBC to discuss the release of developer contributions to fund the project.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the 3 companies who had attended Village Day over submitting a presentation at the July meeting and arrange a meeting with TVBC to discuss the release of developer contributions to fund the project.

AIR POLLUTION MONITORING
Cllr Madden requested that the results of the air pollution monitoring scheme recently carried out by the Parish Council be sent to HCC and to TVBC to add weight to the objections to the Hoe Lane development and any future development planned for North Baddesley.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would send the results of the air pollution monitoring scheme to HCC and TVBC.
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	17-18/0056
17-18/0057


	OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
Invitation to attend Test Valley Borough’s Civic Service to be held on Sunday 11th June 2017 at 3pm in Romsey Abbey – Cllr Knight to attend.
Invitation from Mayor of Test Valley to Armed Forces Flag Raising Ceremony on Monday 19th June from 10.45am at Former Magistrates’ Court, Romsey and Andover Guildhall.  The Parish Council would be raising their own flag on the day.
Invitation from True Life Church to join celebrations to welcome new Minister, Pastor Ali Tuft at Junior School, North Baddesley on Saturday 1st July at 3pm
Victim Care – request for donation – declined.

The Clerk – May 2017 

RESIGNATION
Cllr Jackie Madden tendered her resignation to the Parish Council in writing as she was moving away from the area.  Members said they were sad to see her go but wished her luck for the future.  The Clerk to liaise with TVBC to fill the position.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with TVBC to fill the vacancy.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm 


	


